

## **Praises**

- Completed language classes
- Souls saved
- Great school year
- Wonderful visit with family
- Expanded role of the seminary

## **Prayer Needs**

- Visa Validation
- Sunday School classes
- Summer Groups and Outreaches
- Upcoming school year
- Health and safety

## Video Update

Please take a moment to visit our website to see our latest video update highlighting the past few months!



Dear Praying Friends,

May/June 2017

Colossians 3:14 says, "And above all these things put on charity, which is the bond of perfectness." May we show Christ's selfless love to others as we seek to minister to them!

The transition of seasons has passed here in the Dominican Republic, not only with the weather, but also in the ministries and outreaches of the church. On May 7, Tim preached the last day of the Anniversary meetings for a local church in the capitol. Praise the Lord for a packed house and two souls accepting Christ as their Savior. Also during May, we held a youth rally with many in attendance, and we are thankful for the blessed time we had. New Life Christian



Academy held their end of the year program and graduation on May 29. During the ceremony, some of the students presented a drama about Christ's resurrection followed by a devotional from Dr. Autrey. After the program concluded, one of the family members came forward to inform us of her decision to seek Christ in salvation. God has moved in the lives of the students and their families this past school year, and we are anticipating His work in the upcoming academic year. After a great visit from family, Stephanie had her last Spanish class. We are grateful for our Spanish tutor as well as those who have prayed for us as we studied the language. This is still an ongoing pursuit as we continue to learn new words and practice what we have learned. In the church, we are placing a special emphasis on families during the summer. Pray as many of the messages are centered on God in the home and His expectations for every role in the family.

Please continue to pray for Stephanie's visa situation as the time is drawing to a close for the office to evaluate our request. Also, pray as Tim begins working and helping more in the seminary as they seek to expand the opportunities for more Dominicans to receive training in God's Word.

Thankful for His love,

The Germano Family